
SOUTHEASTERN 
CAMPUS BULLETIN T AFFAIRS 

April 23-27, 1984 

Monday, April 23 
XI, 29 

All Seminary offices will be closed. 

7:30 PM 

Tuesday, April 24 

10:00 AM 

Wednesday, April 25 

10:00 AM 

3:00 PM 

Thursday, April 26 

10:00 AM 

3:00 PM 

7:00 PM 

Friday, April 27 

10:00 AM 

10:00 AM 

10:00 AM - 10:50 AM 

NOTICES: 

Rice-Judson Seminary Wives In Ministry meeting. 440 
Judson Drive. 

Chapel: Missionary Day. Dr. Creighton Lacy, Duke 
Divinity School. 

Chapel: Student Council Installation Service. 

Ethics Committee meeting. Dr. Eland's office, Stealey 
311. Goals for next year will be discussed. 

Chapel: Holocaust Memorial Service. Dr. Elmo Scoggin, 
Professor of Hebrew and Old Testament. 
World Hunger and SBC Response: a discussion with 
Owen Cooper, past president of SBC. Bl03. See notice. 

Student led Vespers. Vance Midgett, Speaker. Appleby 
Chapel. 

Special Chapel: Convocation of the Laity. Dr. Malcolm 
Tolbert, Professor of New Testament. Topic: '''All 
Are Gifted." 

Film "Give Us This Day ... " (World Hunger Film). Library 
AV Room. See notice. 

Child Care Center "Gymboree." Gore Gymnasium. All are 
welcome. No charge. 

SEBTS COOKBOOK: Whether you are "feeding the flock" or preparing "tea 
for two", your kitchen needs a copy of 1Breaking Bread. 

Hot off the press for your dining pleasure comes a true Southeastern concoction. 
It will be on sale next week at the campus bookstore, cardshop, and switchboard 
and also at The Corner Ice Cream Parlor at a cost of $6.00 each. Proceeds from 
the sales will be given to the family of Judy Hamilton, a former member of 
Seminary Wives who died after a long illness. For further information, contact 
Mary Ann Kelley (556-4460), Martha Jarrard (556-1715) or Rita Warren (556-6413). 

FALL.Q983 SEMINARY On Friday, May 11, at 7:00 PM in Binkley Chapel, Dr. 
CHOIR MEMBERS: Michael Hawn will conduct a rehearsal of Vaughan 

Williams' "All People That On Earth Do Dwell" so that 
it can be sung for the Baccalaureate Service at 8:00 PM that same evening. We 
will need as many members as possible from both Seminary Choir (Fall '83) and 
Cantata Choir (Spring '84), graduating Senior members included! Please rejoin 
Dr. Hawn and the Choir for this occasion. 

EXTENDED LIBRARY HOURS: The Library will remain open until 11:30 PM on the 
following days: April 23-26, April 30-May 3, May 7-8. 

PHT's: Graduating Seniors are reminded that PHT's must be 
ordered in the ·Business Office by April 30. 



PART TIME WORK: The Business Office has a part time position open as 
follows: Responsibilities - receiving and processing 

of shipments, maintenance of fixed assets and office supply inventory records on 
computer, physical inventories and maintenance of stock/storage items, other 
related tasks; Hours and Gotn1ensation - Schedule negotiable up to 20 hours per 
week during semesters, possib e to 40 hours during semester breaks and summer, 
minimum wage $3.35/hour. Apply at Business Office in person until April 24. 
Interviews will be scheduled on appointment basis and hiring is scheduled for 
Wednes·day, Apri 1 25. 

HOUSING BETWEEN 
SESSIONS: 

If you will need a dorm room from the end of spring 
semester until the beginning of first session sunnner 
school, contact the Housing Office immediately. 

ATTENTION MAY GRADS: Caps and gowns may be picked up Tuesday, April 24 in the 
Soda Shop. Seminary accounts, book store· accounts, and 

library business must be taken care of before graduation regalia can be picked 
up. 

SOUTH CAROLINA CLUB: On Monday, April 30 at 3:00 PM in Bl05 the last South 
Carolina meeting of the semester will be held. Light 

refreshments will be :served. 

PRACTICUM IN MUSIC 
MINISTRY (M5156s): 

April 25. 

Those who are planning to enroll for this course to 
be offered May 21-25 are asked to meet with Dr. Good 
in Bl06 immediately following chapel on Wednesday, 

CAMPUS MAIL BOX If you would like to retain your present post office 
HOLDERS: box next semester, your box rent must be paid before 

leaving campus for the summer. Also don't forget to 
leave a forwarding address to insure proper delivery of your mail. 

CHAPLAINCY INTERNSHIP: Interviews will be held Tuesday, May 1 for a position 
as Chaplain Intern at Dorothea Dix Hospital in Raleigh. 

Position requires 20 hours per week, Sept. 1984-May 1985. Stipend is $300 per 
month. Supervision and credit given through M4720-21 "Concurrent Internship" 
(prerequisite: M4700 "Supervised Ministry.") Previous experience in institution-
al ministry and coursework in Pastoral Care desired. Interviews with Chaplain 
Carlisle Franks may be arranged through FIM. 

INTRAMURAL AWARDS ... will be presented at a brief ceremony on Friday, 
April 27 at 10:00 AM upstairs in Mackie Hall. 

GOLF TOURNAMENT: A best-ball tournament will be sponsored by the intra-
mural department. Any team wishing to participate 

needs to come by the gym office by Wednesday, April 25 at 6:00 PM to sign up. 

GYM HOURS: 

CAMPUS MINISTER TO 
SEMINARY YOUTH: 

Affairs office. 

Monday, April 30 will be the last day the gym will be 
open on a scheduled basis this semester. 

Resumes will be accepted for this position for 1984-85 
through Tuesday, Hay 1 in the Student Affairs office. 
Details and applications are available in the Student 

EMPHASIS ON WORLD The SEBTS Hunger Committee is sponsoring a 2 day 
HUNGER: emphasis on world hunger April 26-27 in an effort to 

provide information for pastors and other church staff 
members in preparation for the observance of June as Hunger Month. The re-
sources which will be available are Owen Cooper at 3:00 on Thursday, April 26, 
the film "Give Us This Day ... " at ·10:00 AM on Friday, April 27, and a display 
with materials available in the library at the end of the week. Churches may 
want to use this film during June and this would be an excellent opportunity to 
preview it. It is available through the SEBTS library and the Baptist State 
Convention. People interested in the Hunger Committee are encouraged to remain 
after the Thursday 3:00 PM meeting to select next year's coordinator. 

"CONVOCATION OF THE 
LAITY": 

This conference, to be held on campus April 26-28, is 
for those interested in ministry of the laity. The 
focus will be: "Empowering All Beople of God for Bold 

Missions." Leaders will be outstanding lay persons in the SBC as well as outside 
resource persons of other denominations. The conference will begin with a ban-
quet on Thursday evening and will conclude at noon on Saturday. The Seminary 
Conm1unity is invited to participate in any of the sessions including the special 
chapel on Friday. 
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